MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

FRIDAY, MARCH 1, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Friday, March 1, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on February 13, 2019 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. The survey from Orange Lane to Walnut Lane has been completed.  Joint motion by the commissioners of the levee district to approve the invoice submitted from Land Management Services LLC for the survey work.   2. The work to install the culverts on the Hebert Levee have been complete and was inspected. A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger and unanimously agreed to pay Gulf Coast $28,100.00 for installing the culverts and catch basins. 3.  The After the Fact permit for the Walnut levee is still in progress. Comments were received and we are answering the comments.   4. The quarterly inspection is due this month just waiting on dry weather to get the grass mowed for the inspection.  
President Camardelle reported that he attended a meeting with Jefferson Parish and our engineers on the ideas to rebuild some of the islands on the north side of Grand Isle. A meeting is scheduled with CPRA to see about rebuilding some islands and getting pumps and building levees. We are working on a joint project with the town, Jefferson Parish, CPRA and the levee board to install pumps on the back side of the island around Smith Lane. He also thanked Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves, CPRA, Governor Edwards, Jefferson Parish Council, and town for helping to secure funding for our levees, rocks and pumps. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 a.m.
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